
June, 2018 

“We exist to make disciples of Jesus”   
TRUTH | CHARACTER | COMMUNITY | MISSION. 

Shelton First Baptist 

428 W. Cota St.   

Shelton, WA  98584 
 

[360.426.8461] 
 

fbc@sheltonfbc.org  
 

www.sheltonfbc.org 
 

 
 

Sunday Mornings  
9:00 + 10:30  
 

Services in Spanish 
Latino Ministry  
6 pm at FBC  
 
 
 

Pastoral Staff: 
   

† Pastor Jake Magee x.14  
     PastorJake@sheltonfbc.org 
     Senior Pastor  
 
 

† Pastor Glen Keeffe  x.13  
     PastorGlen@sheltonfbc.org 
     Senior Associate Pastor        
 
 

† Pastor Marlon Salamanca  
   Marlon@sheltonfbc.org  x.22 
     Pastor Latino Church Ministry  
 
 

† Pastor James Dale  
   PastorJames@sheltonfbc.org x.16 
    Associate Pastor / Youth Ministry  
 

 
 
 
 

Ministerial Staff: 
 

 

† Len Williams 
   Len@fosterwilliams.com 
    Minister of Music and Worship 
 
 
 

† Lynn Foster  x.11  
   Lynn@sheltonfbc.org     
   Children’s Minister  
 

 

Office Administrator  
 

Natalie Hamilton x.15 
Natalie@sheltonfbc.org 

 
 
 
 

Custodial Support: 
 

Brian Huskey 
 
 

Bill Tondre 
 
 

Office Support Staff: 
 

Pam Boysen  x.23 

Bookkeeper, FBC & MCCS  
Notary Public 
Pboysen@sheltonfbc.org 
 
 

Sylvia Sims  x.10 
Receptionist / Worship / Sm. Grps.  
Sylvia@sheltonfbc.org 
 

Pam Kealy x.12 
Receptionist / Children’s / Youth  
pamk@sheltonfbc.org 

What’s new...  
 

“Ten Truths for a Changed Life”  
 

We sometimes think of the TEN as out of date, but 
God’s Word, as always, is relevant for yesterday,  
today and tomorrow.  So come and listen with a 
fresh perspective, to what God is saying to us  

individually, and as a church.   

FBC “Families Reaching Families” Building Project.   
 

1.  PERMITS and PRAYER: We submitted all the necessary  
paperwork in March, but have not received our permits from the City, as yet.   
We want to encourage everyone to PRAY earnestly for the process by which  
we receive our PERMITS to begin Phase 1—our secure Children’s Ministry Area.  
We will be submitting the Phase 2 permit documents soon – please be praying 
for that as well.  
 
2.  PREPARATIONS: We are beginning to sort through our Library area 
where the New Elevator will eventually be going.  Please TAKE any BOOKS or 
Media you would like to have. This will help us prepare that area for Phase 2 - 
Entrance and Elevator.   
 
3.  GIVING: Many of you have been giving extra finances to go toward              
our building project, and we want to say THANK YOU again for your faithfulness.  
Anyone can begin giving at any time, just contact our office at 360-426-8461.   

 

FBC Family Annual Business Meeting, Sunday June 10 
Our Annual Business meeting is planned for Sunday, June 10, following  
the 2nd service.  We hope you’ll come out for this important Family Meeting.   
Our 2018-2019 Proposed Budget will be available in hard copies soon.   
At our meeting we will vote on a new Budget and FBC Officers:   

 

Worship Pastor Search Committee  
 

We will be introducing Ryan Clair, a candidate for Worship Pastor on Sunday, June 
10. and he will lead us in worship that morning.  Ryan and his wife Mary will be here 
with three of their five children.  We look forward to getting to know them a bit.    

 

 

HS Summer Missions to Canada  
Our HS Summer Mission Team will be serving “Italian 
Sodas” on Sunday, June 03 after each service on the 
front patio! We will gladly accept your donations to help 
with our expenses for this mission team.  

 

Adult Study Class: Begins June 03, Rm. 205. 9 am.   
 

Tactics: a game plan to discuss your Christian convictions  
to others with grace and confidence. Learn to gracefully negotiate  
those awkward moments when others challenge you with oft-repeated 
arguments against the Christian beliefs. Facilitated by Phil Wilson.   
Register to attend by calling the office @ 360-426-8461.  

 
 

FBC Staff Family / Brian & Mistelle Huskey  
 

Have you heard the great news???  Mistelle received a long awaited 
Kidney Transplant, on May 26th, at the UW Hospital in Seattle, and 
everything went very well.  What Now??  Brian and Mistelle will need 
to stay in Seattle, near the Hospital as she will be monitored closely 
for a number of months. Yep, months!  Brian is our Custodial Manag-
er, and we want to ensure their family needs continue to be met.  
Ways you can help are: Pray for and Encourage them often!  Gas 
or Visa Cards to help with extra expenses.  Volunteer Time, to  

assist our Custodian Bill Tondre with some specific building care needs while Brian is 
attending to Mistelle.  Q’s call the office at 360-426-8461!  We are blessed to witness 
and testify of God’s faithfulness to Brian, Mistelle, Michael & Trinity!  

LISTEN to our weekly messages anytime at  
http://www.sheltonfbc.org/resources/sermons 

Sunday, June 17 
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LiveWire Events   Senior Adults 55+ or Retired 
  

Thursday, June 14, Senior Potluck, 12 noon at FBC 
 
Join us for a time of fellowship, food, 
and the opportunity to hear from our 
missionaries from the Philippines,  
Jonathon & Heidi Bamford with  
New Tribes Missions.  Bring a main 
dish, or salad, or dessert and your 
own table service.  Expect a warm welcome! 
 
Monday, June 18, Tour of Anderson Island 

 

Have you heard of Anderson Island?   
Ever visited it?  Most of us haven't.  
Now is your opportunity. We will be  
catching a ferry and then given a  

personal tour to points of interest, followed by lunch  
at a local restaurant.  We will be taking a limited  
number of passengers, so get your reservations by  
calling Ron Porter at (360) 426-4320.   
Leave the church at 8 am., return by 4:pm.   
Cost $5.00 includes transportation & ferry  
(for 65+ with I.D.).  A little higher for those younger. 
 
Wednesday, June 27, Men's Breakfast, 8 am. at FBC 
 

Enjoy a time of fellowship with 
other men, a great breakfast 
cooked by our guys and a  
devotional by Howard Spear.   
Donation $5.00. 

 

Missions Supply Workshop Thursday, June 14  
2nd Thur. of every month!  9:30-11:30 am. Rm. 205 

Last meeting before Summer break.   
We will not meet in July and August.  

All are welcome to join us for a time of fellowship as we 
put together items for our local and global missionaries. 

Open to Homeschoolers and Parents too!  
Q. Call Claire Long @ 360-427-1347 

Our Women’s Study Groups will take a break this 
Summer and meet again next Fall... 

 
Women’s Monday 
Night Bible Study 
Begins in September. 
Facilitated by  
Beth Williams and Tracey Core.    

 

These New Precepts, no-homework, 6-week  
studies are an easy introduction to inductive study,  

a unique format that includes Scripture alongside the 
text. Zoom in on the issues you care about and learn  

to think about them as God does. These focused,  
self-contained studies guide you into God's Word one 
topic at a time, 6 weeks at a time, with no homework.  
         

Women’s Precept Bible Study  
 

Wednesdays  9:00 —10:30 am.   
 

OUR NEXT STUDY BEGINS  
SEPTEMBER 5, 2018 

 
GENESIS THROUGH REVELATION 

 

Workbook:  

(NASB INDUCTIVE STUDY BIBLE) $30.00 
We would like to invite you to prayerfully consider 

 joining us, this fall as we begin our journey through  
the whole Bible.  This study will be done using 
the inductive study method, chronologically!    

God bless each one of you for your faithfulness  
to studying God's word.   

 

Kathleen Esterly  
(360) 432-0656 

We always welcome  
newcomers!   

Men’s Fellowship Potluck Breakfast  
Sat. June 30. 7:30 am. @ FBC   

 

All men are invited to join us!  We’ll share a  
potluck breakfast, and then spend time in  

our study of 1st Timothy 2 
 

Q’s call Michael Scafe (360) 878-6250  
or Sage Rylander (360) 229-9466 

 

The 8th Annual Golf Tournament / Ball Drop & BBQ—
Monday, July 16. at the Alderbrook Golf & Yacht Club.  
The whole day is well planned and ends with a 
wonderful BBQ and the Ball Drop!   
Find out more by visiting 
https://birdeasepro.com/LoveINCGolf ! 
Golf Ball Drop / many prizes / $10 per ball. 
All proceeds will go directly to LOVE INC,  
for further ministry here in Mason County.       

 

Love INC will soon begin  
this new program of assisting 

 individuals with the training and resources to help them  
obtain meaningful employment. Volunteers are needed 
to help mentor. Please visit the Love INC table on  
Sundays, June 24, July 01 & 08 and speak with Jan Means  
to find out how you can help, “Create a Chance for a New 
Beginning”.  Or call Love INC @ 360-462-5683!   
 

SAVE THE DATES!  

 

Coming July 29 
FBC Family BBQ 
@ Mason Lake!  

 

A great day to  
connect with our 
church families  

from both services!   
 
 

Coming Aug. 17-19 
FBC Family Campout 

@ Dosewallips 
St. Park 

 

A weekend of fun and 
getting to know one 

another better!  
 

Register in July!  

Sunday Morning Fellowship  
We want to say a Huge THANK YOU,  

to Julie & Dave Scott for the  
many years of serving refreshments     
each week after the 9:00 service,    
providing a welcoming atmosphere  
and time of fellowship. We have been 
blessed!  But soon, the Scotts will be 
moving to other ministry opportunities.  

Is this a ministry you would be interested  
in sharing in with a few others?   

Please let us know!  
Both our 1st and 2nd service Fellowship Ministries  

have many opportunities for serving.   
Contact Natalie for more information.  

natalie@sheltonfbc.org  360.426.8461 

LOVE INC.  Love In the Name of Christ is a local ministry that we support, and are thankful for the many lives they 
have ministered to over the years in our community.  Here are some ways you might consider supporting this ministry.   

https://birdeasepro.com/LoveINCGolf


Great Things To Come   

 

HS Youth:  Our high school youth group  

meets all summer long! The flexible schedule allows  
us to have more adventures including lake days, hiking,  
and more. Follow facebook.com/sheltonC3 to get the  
updates. All incoming freshman are welcome to attend  
either high school youth group or continue in junior high  
until the fall.  

 

 
 
 

Like us on FB for more events and info  facebook.com/sheltonC3  

 

                          

FBC Youth Ministry 
HS Study Group   gr. 9-12 
Sundays 9 am, in C3                                                
 

HS Youth Group. C3                 
Monday 6:30-8:30 pm                
                                     
 
JH Study Group   gr. 6-8 
Sundays 9 am, Rm. 101  
 

JH Youth Group. C3                 
Wednesday 6- 8 pm                

 

 
 

VBS!!  July 23-28  9:00-12:00pm @ Mason County Christian School  
 

VBS Director Kathy has quite a few “team leaders” in place 

already but Kathy and Lynn are praying specifically for Adult 

“Wilderness Guides” – Adults who are in charge of a small 

group of kids and guides them to different activities.   
 

We also need a “Snack Shack Team” – This group will be  

assembling and handing out “sacks of snacks” like apples, 

cheese sticks, etc. for the campers to enjoy with their group 

outside.  If one of these opportunities sound fun… 

let Kathy know by calling or texting 360-742-6509. 
 

SAVE the Date – Sunday, July 15   
 

Due to the remodel on the church, VBS is going to be held at the Mason County Christian School.   

We are having a VBS Lunch TEAM MEETING on Sunday, July 15 right after second  

service. Please come for a quick lunch and VBS Training at the MCCS building:470 E Eagle Ridge Dr. 

We will be giving a tour of the buildings so that you know where each activity is.   

Also, we will be going over the crafts and schedule so that the 1st day of VBS EVERYONE will  be ready to 

go!!  Please put it on your calendar now! We promise it will be short and sweet, but VERY IMPORTANT!   

Q’s call Lynn Foster. 360.426.8461 

 

Children’s Ministry Minister: Lynn Foster, Lynn@sheltonfbc.org.   

FBC Youth Ministry 
Pastor James Dale 
360-426-8461. 
pastorjames@sheltonfbc.org   

Thank You:  
33 high school students will be packing their bags and 
leaving town on July 2nd! Our week long mission and 
training trip would not be possible without the support 
this amazing church family has given. Your work pro-
jects and donations have made all the difference. 
Please note we still have students to support. Visit us 
in the family center if you would like to hire or support 
our trip. Our team says THANK YOU and looks for-
ward to sharing when we return. 
 
         
JH Youth: 
What an amazing and crazy year at youth ministry. 
This school year has averaged over 35 6th-8th grade 
students per week! Praise God for each opportunity to plant  
and water! JH youth ministry does not meet every week but  
we are planning special events for the summer.  
Our last regular meeting is June 20st, 6-8pm.      
All incoming 6th grade students are welcome to come!  
         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kat Christian 

Tyler Cralle 

Greg Jenney 

Caleb Matheny 

Isabelle McGuire 

Madeline Murphy 

Lexi Nakhla 

Julian Nakhla 

Braydon Ordonez 

Gus Sandquist 

Luke Stephens 

Lanna Svboda 

 

 

We will Celebrate our  

Senior Grads Sunday,  

June 10 in both services.  

 

What are we looking for? Summer Sunday School Teachers!   
 

Please let us know if you are interested in  
volunteering this summer 1 or 2 times a month or more!   
We’re looking for YOU!  Contact Lynn Foster. 360.426.8461 

Congratulations 

Class of 2018 

https://www.facebook.com/s1bcym
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Return Service Requested 

First Baptist Church 
428 W. Cota St. 
Shelton, WA   98584 

June 2018 


